Williams Road PO Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312

Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Fax: (08) 9881 3482 Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principals: Mrs Leah Kellow
Mrs Tanya Shepherd

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Website:

narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Dates to Remember

Friday 11 November
Remembrance Day Service
T/20 Cricket Carnival

Thursday 17 November Year 6 Transition Morning NSHS

Mon 21 Nov - Fri 4 December Swimming Lessons PP - Yr 2

Monday 28 November School Development Day Pupil Free Day

Tuesday 15 November
Superstarters
(4 weeks)

Monday 12 December Year 6 Graduation

**Tuesday 13 December**Presentation Assembly

Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank 066 522 0090 0206





## **Independent Public School**

Term 4, Issue 33

Wednesday 9 November 2016

## In the Pursuit of Excellence

## From the Principal

#### REMEMBRANCE DAY

A reminder to parents this Friday 11 November, Years 2 and 3 will be walking to the Memorial Park to attend the Remembrance Day Service at 11am. One of our students will be making a speech and others laying a wreath. Please speak to class teachers if you would like to walk with us.

### STUDENT COUNCILLORS SPECIAL ASSEMBLY

Tomorrow we will hold a special assembly to announce the 2017 Student Councillors. Parent are welcome to attend, it will commence at 9.00am.

### **YEAR 6 CAMP**

The Year Six Students have just returned from a fabulous camp at Ern Halliday in Sorrento. We would like to thank Mrs Wilkie for helping us out with some breakfast foods and Colin Ferrell for being a fantastic bus driver. Very special thanks go to Mrs Jane Pratt and Mr Derek Cole for being our camp helpers, we couldn't have done it without you!

## KINDILINK MURAL COMPETITION

Congratulation to Mrs Heil's Year 4 class for winning the KindiLink Mural Competition. They will be assisting Miss Geraghty, Mrs Bolton and our KindiLink families to paint the mural throughout this term. A big thanks to all the other classes for their wonderful designs.

## STUDENT CLASS REQUESTS FOR 2017

It is important to note that parent requests may assist us in working out class placements. However, the requests will not, in any way, be binding on our placement of students into their 2017 classes. The school considers many aspects to produce an even spread of academic, behavioural and social abilities when formulating our classes. The school also looks at class sizes, gender and the specific needs of our special needs students. Our priority is to produce classes that are evenly balanced. If you would like the Principal to consider your special request for student placement for 2017, please write your request and put it in a sealed envelope, addressed to "The Principal", and hand it into the front office no later than 3.30pm Friday 18 November.

### **CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS**

Volunteers are required for help with the Sunsmart Narrogin Triathlon, if you are able to help please contact Sarah Corner <a href="mailto:Sarah.corner@bigpond.com">Sarah.corner@bigpond.com</a> 0429 813 316 or Tanya Hadlow <a href="mailto:tanya.hadlow@bigpond.com">tanya.hadlow@bigpond.com</a> 0429 994 981.



## **CHATTERBOX CHAT**

Everyone is out and about early and heading to Brekky Bites. All are welcomed. Thank you to families who have sent second hand uniforms in, stocks are low, so we really appreciate your generosity. Please feel free to contact me through the class teacher or the office or pop into the Chatterbox before school any morning.

Chappy

## P & C NEWS

## Narrogin Primary School P&C Uniform Shop

Are you ready for Summer?

Old Logo polo's size 14 only \$18

Drill & rugby shorts sizes 10 & up just \$5

The Uniform Shop will be open on Friday 11 November 8.30am-10.00am





## SUNSMART NARROGIN TRIATHLON

Sunday 27th November 2016





## Narrogin Leisure Centre

8.00 am Registration 9.00 am Start

4 Events: Mini (9 & under), Intro (13 & under), Short & Long Open to all ages and abilities

Prices start from \$15 per Individual Competitor

On line entries at <a href="https://www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au">www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au</a> and follow the link or go to:

https://secure.onreg.com/onreg2/front/step1.php?id=3479

For any further information 0429813316 or 0429994981

#### Disclaimer

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter.

### **CANTEEN NEWS**

# A huge thank you to the following volunteers;



Wednesday 9 Paul Rawlings
Thursday 10 HELP NEEDED
Friday 11 Tina Walker
Monday 14 Kristie Nottle
Tuesday 15 Trish Earnshaw
Wednesday 16 HELP NEEDED

If you are not on our roster and you would like to be, please contact Gloria at the canteen 9881 1200.

## Seeking Volunteers

The P&C is seeking up to 6 volunteers to help out in the kitchen at Rev Heads.

Date: Friday 18 and Sat 19 November nights

**Time:** 6.00-9.30.

**Duties:** Preparing and serving a range of hot foods including hamburgers, hot chips and pizzas.

Please contact Jane on 9881 3732 or email: prattsx5@bigpond.net.au.

This week's ideas from LiveLighter® for families

## LiveLighter® tip #3 -

We are family! Enjoy some quality time together at the dinner table and switch off all other distractions.

## LiveLighter® recipe #3

Teriyaki drumsticks with brown rice salad - <a href="https://livelighter.com.au/Recipe/483/teriyaki-chicken-drumsticks-with-brown-rice-salad">https://livelighter.com.au/Recipe/483/teriyaki-chicken-drumsticks-with-brown-rice-salad</a>

## **COMMUNITY NEWS**

The Narrogin Gymnastics Club is currently looking for a suitable candidate to take on a position as a boys coach. The position is for 2 - 4 hrs per week. No previous training is needed although you will need to have/apply for a Working with Children check. If you or someone you know would be interested in finding out more information about the role please contact

Paula Raworth (Head Coach) 0400179477

# YEAR 6 CAMP

We have written a camp poem to commemorate our trip, which we would like to share with you.

Suitcases packed, faces bright
we loaded up the bus
off we drove with waves and smiles
thirty three of us

Scitech first, we all explored the things that bang and glow we learned all about energy transfer, transform and flow

Then back in the bus to Ern Halliday a camp school by the sea
We settled in, unpacked our bags and ate hamburgers for tea.

Every night was something new ice-skating, laser tag, games to play Zayne sang to us, talents were shared and on Thursday we ate Subway!

We learned team skills, co-operated had personal challenges to master through caves, up ropes and in the air screaming and swinging faster.

Arrows flying, targets hit find the lost pilot we must, build a crate tower, climb vertical ropes and our friends we had to trust.

Then we said goodbye to Ern Halliday and off to Freo, running late we saw lots of sights, went to prison and at Cicerello's we ate.

Now camp is done and we've arrived home but the memories are very clear and we'll keep them all close to our hearts what a wonderful end to our year.











